Monica Hawkins

From: Pauline Rochefort <paulinerochefort17@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, August 4, 2022 9:02 AM

To: Monica Hawkins

Subject: Fwd: Quarry on Lavigne Road.

Lettre additionnelle

—————————— Forwarded message ---------

From: Robert Gaudreau <robertgaudreau@hotmail.com>

Date: Mon, Jul 11, 2022 at 8:45 PM

Subject: Quarry on Lavigne Road.

To: <ARAApprovals@ontario.ca>, <pebblebeachaggregate @sympatico.ca>, <Pauline.rochefort@eastferris.ca>,
<Steven.trahan@eastferris.ca>, <Erika.lougheed@eastferris.ca>, <Terry.kelly@eastferris.ca>,
<Rick.champagne@eastferris.ca>, <Greg.kirton@eastferris.ca>

We are writing about a proposed quarry on Lavigne Road in East Ferris. We live on Taillefer Road and have several
concerns about it’s approval. Some of which are.

1. East Ferris has become a desirable residential area which has grown incredibly since we relocated here over twenty
years ago. Putting a quarry in the middle of what is becoming mostly residential would have a negative effect on quality
of life and property values.

2. We can occasionally hear the equipment operating at the current much smaller quarry but not at a level which
becomes a nuisance. The much larger quarry would undoubtedly raise the noise level to that of a nuisance to residents.

3. We recently experienced a blast which shook the house so badly that | noticed some cracks in the parging of my
basement. This was a blast so powerful that | expected to find a large aircraft had crashed near us. This could not have
been a legal blast and it occurred without warning. We are on well water and septic as is everyone in the municipality
and blasts like this can cause severe damage. | fully expected representatives from the quarry that caused this blast to
visit the neighborhood checking for damage. That has not occurred yet.

4. The reason people move to an area like this is for quality of life. The peace and quiet and abundance of wildlife would
be threatened by a quarry of the proposed size.

5. The intersection of Taillefer Road and Corbeil Road has limited visibility particularly to the north and a large hill to the
south. The increase in commercial traffic on Corbeil Road would have a detrimental effect on safety at this intersection.

For your consideration.

Charlotte Gaudreau
Robert Gaudreau

Sent from my iPad



